
  

 
 

 

        Ride to school day.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Bring your wheels and meet at Apex Park at 7:45am, ready to ride, roll or 

walk to school. 

 

We will have a fabulous breaky waiting at school for when you arrive. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Newsletter – 27th March 2024 

next term: 
Monday 15th April 

Term 2 starts 9:00am 

 

Tuesday 16th April  

 

Wednesday 17th April 

 

Thursday 18th April 

 

Friday 19th April 

Cross Country Colour Run  

 

______________________ 

coming up: 
 

This Thursday 28th March 

Last Day Term 1 

Civic’s Assembly 1:15pm 

Easter Raffle Drawn 

Early Finish 2:15pm 

 

Next Term 

Monday 22nd April 

Division bowls 

 

Wednesday 24th April 

Regional tennis  

______________________ 

reminders: 
Wishing all our families 
and friend a Happy and 

Safe Easter. 



 

Principal’s Report 

School Review: Over the last 2 weeks we have completed a few big projects. Naplan was a great success with our Grade 

3 and 5 students. It was great to see our students tackle this challenge, showing their level of understanding across the key 

learning areas. It is exciting to see our students develop and also reassuring to see them responding to the way we are 

teaching literacy and numeracy. Last week we also completed our 4 year school review. Having experienced educators go 

through the school and look at all aspects of our operations, it was great to receive positive feedback on our school and set 

new targets for the next 4 years. At some stage in the next 4 weeks, we will receive a review report, however I can already 

share some of the highlights from the review: 

- how we support each individual child, the ability to cater for so many of their individual needs outside the 
traditional learning aspect.  

- The strong instructional model we have implemented in reading, writing and numeracy. 
- The ability to cater for targeted individual needs and goal setting with constant conferring and numeracy 

pathways. 
- The support we provided families through Covid and remaining connected with families through remote learning. 
- The very strong Naplan result from last year.  

 

Building Development: We are slowly getting closer to completing two of our main projects around the school. Our new 

garden space has minor touches to finish off and will be ready for the beginning of Term 2. The toilet redevelopment is still 

progressing, and we are hopeful this will be completed in time for the beginning of Term 2. Next, we will head towards our 

new onsite Kindergarten with work to commence in June for 6 months in preparation for a January 2025 open date.  

              

Final Day of Term 1: A reminder to parents that Thursday 28th March will be 

our final day of Term 1, school will finish at 2:15. Term 2 begins on Monday 

15th April. 

Thank you for your support throughout the term, please take the time to relax 

and have a safe holiday.  

Simon Prior 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
WHOLE SCHOOL ATTENDANCE 

Last week 
 

 Monday 18/3                       89.29%  

Tuesday 19/3           Pupil Free Day 

Wednesday 20/3                 92.39% 

Thursday 21/3                      91.38% 

Friday 22/3                            84.85% 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Ordering School Photos  
School Photos 2024 – Lakes Entrance Primary School 

Annual school photos have been taken by Arthur Reed Photos. 

To view the images of your child and order photos, you will need to first register online. 

1. Go to https://order.arphotos.com.au  and enter the 2024 image code for your child (from their 

personalized flyer)  

2. Tap on ‘Add another child’ to enter the image codes of any siblings 

3. Fill in your email and mobile details and then review all details before confirming your registration  

That’s it! When 2024 photos are ready, you will be notified by email and SMS. 

Even if you registered last year, it’s important that you do it again each year using your child’s new image code 

to link their photos for the current year with your contact details. 

To ensure you are ordering school photos for the current year, please wait for notifications that 2024 

images are online before placing orders.  

In the webshop you can view photos and customize your photo package; Choose ANY layout, ANY image and 

purchase multiple digital image downloads. 

All photo orders will be sent directly to the address you provide when ordering. 

REGISTER ONLINE NOW to be notified when 2024 school photos can be viewed and ordered. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://order.arphotos.com.au/


 

Prep students with a Fire Truck! 
Thank you to Lakes Entrance CFA for supplying the use of John and a fire truck to take our whole school 

photo.  The Prep students were excited to meet John and learning all about the big red truck.   

Always a fun day! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Term 1 Visual Art Challenge. 
 

Each week students are encouraged to be creative at home.  

The process of creating develops our imagination, originality, 
productivity and problem solving skills.  All students are welcome to 
take on the weekly challenges and submit them to Mrs Bire.  

 

Look out for the Visual Arts Challenge in each week's newsletter. 

 

Good luck and have fun!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Art Challenge:  Week 9 

Think about how fire looks as it burns. 

What sounds does it make? 

Draw a picture of a campfire on a dark 

night.  

Show sparks flying into the night sky. 

 

 

 

 



 

COLOUR CROSS COUNTRY IS COMING - Friday April 19th, 2024. 

         COLOUR CROSS COUNTRY IS COMING           

         Friday April 19th  

. 

        Cross Country Training          

         Thursdays  

         8:40am 

. 
Our colour run cross country is fast approaching so we are starting up Thursday morning 
run club again for any kids who want to come and practise.  
. 

       The challenge is on for the house that can rack up the most 

laps in training to win the coloured shoe trophy! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Grades 5/6 Art 
Last week the grade 5/6s have been putting the final touches on their Borun and Tuk 

Creation Story Artwork. After reading and talking about the Dreaming Story, they learnt 

how to draw a pelican and duck. They then put their water colour skills into action. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Grades 3/4 in STEM 
Grade 3/4 students in STEM.  Designing, making, creating and using technology. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Prep Students Celebrate Easter with their buddies. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We know many families head away during the school holidays to locations near water, including lakes, rivers and beaches. 

  

To help families stay safe around water these school holidays, please share the following water safety resources with 

parents and carers: 

• Surf Life Saving Australia’s Beachsafe website where you can view a location and the closest patrolled beaches 

(available in 132 languages – click on the ‘Select language’ tab). This information is also available in an app which 

you can download from the Beachsafe website. The app includes videos with tips for visiting Australian beaches, 

in 8 languages: English, Arabic, Hindi, Korean, Japanese, Malay, Traditional Chinese and Simplified Chinese. 

• Vic Emergency’s Get to know our warning signs website, including posters translated into Arabic, Dari, 

Vietnamese, Simplified Chinese and Traditional Chinese. 

• Life Saving Victoria’s Water safety tips. 

  

Victorian Water Safety Certificate 

If your school held its swimming and water safety education program in Term 1, 2024, please ensure certificates have 

been ordered for students who achieved the Victorian Water Safety Certificate. For more information on this, refer 

to Victorian Water Safety Certificate. 

  

Policy, guidance and resources 

Our Policy and Advisory Library includes all related policy information, guidance and resources under the relevant menu 

tabs: 

• Swimming Instruction and Water Safety Education. 

  

Find out more 

For information to help you run your school swimming program in 2024, including booking and reporting requirements, 

refer to the Swimming and water safety article in the 6 February 2024 edition of School Update.  

  

For further enquiries, contact Alison Porter, statewide swimming coordinator, Targeted School Services unit: 

• phone: 03 4334 0523 

• email: school.swimming@education.vic.gov.au 
 

 

‘The Department of Education and Training does not endorse the products or services of any private advertiser.  No responsibility is accepted by 
the Department of Education Employment and Training for accuracy of information contained in advertisements or claims made by them.’ 

 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https://beachsafe.org.au/&data=05%7c02%7cPeter.Taylor4%40education.vic.gov.au%7c22d1de240a6d434c0e0b08dc488ee080%7cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7c0%7c0%7c638465025698479335%7cUnknown%7cTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7c0%7c%7c%7c&sdata=r6pBV9aNpBRvfNO3Y1r%2Bu3Zc14%2B425LU%2BaQSbgyMEdE%3D&reserved=0
https://ausws.emergency.vic.gov.au/index.html
https://lsv.app.axcelerate.com/showDoc.cfm?DocID=458782
https://lsv.com.au/education/victorian-water-safety-certificate/
https://www2.education.vic.gov.au/pal
https://www2.education.vic.gov.au/pal/swimming-instruction-and-water-safety-education/policy
https://eduvic.sharepoint.com/sites/SchoolUpdate/SitePages/Swimming-and-water-safety-february-2024.aspx
mailto:school.swimming@education.vic.gov.au

